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 Key Dates for the Spring Term:  Week B 

Monday 19th February Start of Year 11 Walking  

Talking Mocks 

Wednesday 21st February Year 8 Options and Parents 

Evening 4:00pm-7:30pm 

Dates for Your Diary  

Monday 26th February Start of Year 11 PPEs 

Tuesday 27th February Rock Challenge 

Message from Julia Vincent, Headteacher 
Please read Mrs Fletcher’s newsletter article on  
Enrichment Day, which focussed on aspects of  
safeguarding and keeping children safe on line. I would 
encourage all parents to listen to a very informative 
webinar on our website, led by a parent whose child 
was a tragic victim of social media exploitation. May I 
also draw your attention to the message from  
Hampshire Constabulary regarding social media. 

Year 10 have been very busy this week with the  
Havant Careers Fair and involvement in our Job  
Interview Day. Grateful thanks to members of our local 
business community for interviewing students. 
 
 

No limits for Ex-Student Sam Roonan - winning 3 gold medals for Team GB in the World  
Transplant Games in Switzerland.  

Team GB who have all had either heart, lungs, kidney, pancreas, bone marrow or 
liver transplants, competed in a variety of alpine sports and curling. Out of the 25 
teams competing from around the world, Team GB was the largest with 14  
competitors, 3 of these are live donors who competed in the donor ski race. 
 

‘When Sam was 8 he went on the lung transplant list and was fortunate enough to 
get his transplant within 5 years. He's now in a position where he has a pretty  
normal life, health wise he's doing great and was able to do a lot of really great 
skiing in the games. The games are boosting in alot of ways, but its also a  
recognition of the transplant system and organ donation so its really revitalising.’ 
 
‘It was an amazing experience to take part in the games and great to meet people 

in the same position as you and show how far they and you have come following 

an organ transplant! When I was on the transplant waiting list even walking with 

the aid of oxygen was difficult, but I was one of the lucky ones that managed to 

get a lungs transplant operation. I really hope that my achievement at the Winter 

Games will help people talk about the benefits of transplantation and organ  

donation. More than 6,000 people in the UK are currently waiting for a transplant 

and sadly, three people die waiting every day.’ 

Congratulations from everyone at Warblington School! 
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Lunch Menu – Week 3 – 2017 - 2018 

Dietary - (V)-Vegetarian (DF) Dairy Free (GF) Gluten Free (O) Organic 

Article 24 Every child has the right to the best possible health. Governments must provide good quality 
health care, clean water, nutritious food and a clean environment so that children can stay healthy. Richer 

Average Attendance Figures for 
Week Ending 2nd February 2018 

Year Group Total % 

Year 7 95.9 

Year 8 94.0 

Year 9 91.9 

Year 10 93.5 

Year 11 93.2 

The Government Target is 95% 

Warblington Attendance for this year is 

93.60%. 

Inspirational Quote of the Week 

  American Diner 

Monday 

Best of British 

Tuesday 

Viva le France 

Wednesday 

China Town 

Thursday 

School Chippy 

Friday 

Soup Soup of the day – 

Seasonal and 

changing daily. 

Soup of the day – 

Seasonal and 

changing daily. 

Soup of the day – 

Seasonal and  

changing daily. 

Soup of the day – 

Seasonal and 

changing daily. 

Soup of the day – 

Seasonal and 

changing daily. 

Main Classic American 

cheese burger 

served in a  

brioche bun 

Cottage pie with 

gravy 

 (GF)(O) 

Chicken breast 

wrapped in bacon 

topped with cheese 

(GF)(O) 

Bangkok sweet and 

sour chicken 

served with egg 

fried rice 

(DF)(O) 

Lemonade  

battered Coley 

fillet with tartare 

sauce 

(V) 

Vegetarian Beetroot and goats 

cheese burger with 

onion marmalade 

(V)(DF) 

Vegetable pie  

(V)(GF)(O) 

Provençale  

vegetable soufflé 

  

(V)(DF)(GF)(O) 

Crispy vegetable 

spring roll with hoi 

sin sauce 

(V)(DF) 

Pukka puff  

vegetable pie and 

gravy 

(V)(DF) 

Vegetable BBQ baked beans Roast vegetables Mixed seasonal 

green vegetables 

N/A Mushy marrowfat 

peas 

Potatoes Sweet Potato Fries Mashed potatoes Dauphinoise  

potatoes 

Egg fried rice or 

vegetable chow 

mein 

Chunky chips 

Dessert New York  

blueberry cheese 

cake 

(V)(GF)(O) 

Apple crumble 

 (V) 

Apple tart tain with 

Chantilly cream 

(V)(O) 

Mixed fruit salad 

(V) 

 Triple chocolate 

mousse 

(V)(GF)(O) 
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Enrichment Day 3 - “Safeguarding” 

Wednesday 7th February 2018 

 

On Wednesday, our students in Years 7 to 10 took part in our third  
Enrichment Day which focused on their “Safeguarding”.  The day enabled us 
to address several of our UNICEF articles such as Article 3: All organisations 
concerned with children should work towards what is best for the child; 
Article 6: All children have the right to life. Governments should ensure that 

children survive and develop healthily; Article 29: Education must develop every child’s personality, talents and 
abilities to the full.  It must encourage the child’s respect for human rights; Article 33: The Government should 
provide ways of protecting children from dangerous drugs; Article 34: The Government should protect children 
from sexual abuse and Article 36: Children should be protected from any activities that could harm their devel-
opment.   

Students focused on six key areas – Social Behaviours; Healthy Lifestyles, Healthy Relationships, E-Safety and 
Healthy Minds and address topics such as puberty, sexting, staying safe on-line, cyber bullying, anti-social  
behaviour, what makes a healthy relationship, drugs, contraception, knife and gang crime and mental health. 

The students enjoyed the sessions and made the following comments: 

Year 7 

“Choose words carefully online.” 
“People always track what you say online.”  

Year 8 

“We learnt proper CPR and we are able to know what to do in a situation.”  
“We thought about how to recognise a healthy and unhealthy relationship.”   
“We found out that under influence of alcohol or drugs, you can't give consent.”   

Year 9 

“Really informative about depression.” 

“Knives are as dangerous as guns.”   

Year 10 

“We learnt what a healthy relationship is.”  
“We enjoyed this enrichment day more than we have the rest.”   
“It was more informative and enjoyable.” 
“We learnt about the laws around drugs and sex.” 

Mrs Fletcher, Assistant Headteacher 



Students of the Week 

7A - Alfie Phillips & Oliver Rumsey 

7B - Zara Ahddoud & Ewald Keyser 

7C - Megan Erridge & Archie Healy 

7D - Lily Saunders & Drew Macgill 

7E - Alicia Evil & Ethan Reen 

 

8B - Vernon Hallawell & Mason Lloyd 

8D - Lara Rushmere & Megan Evans 

 

9A - Ellie Robinson & Mada Musawi 

9B - Ellie Green & TomWells 

9C - Tamar Dixon & Callum Benfield 

9D - Ethan Kiers & Charlie Groves 

9E - Mackenzie Moore & Paris-Leigh Perkins 

Well Done! 
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Year 8 Football Tournament 

The Year 8 team were winners of the local district tournament held at Warblington School this week. The boys 

will now compete in the final which will be held at the Petersfield Town Football Club. This is a great  

achievement for not only Year 8, but the whole school, as the boys become the 5th year group to qualify for 

their finals!  

Jamie Davage, Brandon Hayter, Harry Allen, George Dixon, Albie Russell, Ethan Prior, Kye Bramble, Adam Allman, 
Vernon Hallawell, Charlie Stokes, Jack Henderson, Mason Lloyd and Harry Stone 

 

Mrs Griffen, PE 

 

 



 
 

Year 11 February Half Term Revision Timetable 
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MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

  

French  

(ML3) 

  

9am – 12pm 

  

  

  

  

Spanish  

(ML3) 

  

12pm – 3pm 

  

PE  

(Tec 5) 

  

11am – 12.30pm 

 

  

Art and  
Photography 

(Art room) 

  

9.30am – 3pm 

  

English 

Mrs Whiteley-
Fuller  

(Tec 5) 

  

10am – 2pm  

  

History  

(Tec 5) 

  

10am – 12pm 

  

12.30pm – 
2.30pm 

  

Food Tech  

(Tec 1) 

  

9am – 3pm 

  

  

English 

(Miss Heath) 

  

12am – 3pm 

  

Higher Paper 
Maths  

(Tec 3) 

  

11am – 2pm 

  

  

Drama  

(DR1) 

  

10am – 2pm 

  

    

Year 11 Mock Exams 

The Year 11 Walking Talking Mocks (WTMs) and Pre Public Exams (PPEs) will be 

talking place after the Half Term holiday. Timetables for both sets of mocks can 

be found on the school website under ‘Latest News’. 

WTMs - Monday 19th February to Friday 23rd February 

PPEs - Monday 26th February to Friday 9th March 
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MESSAGE FROM HAMPSHIRE CONSTABULARY  

 

Hampshire Constabulary will carry out thorough investigations into matters of children sharing 
explicit videos or photos of another child on social media, and will speak to anyone who has a 
connection with these incidents.  

 

The advice from the police remains the same; if a child or young person receives an  
inappropriate image or video on any social media platform, be it Snapchat, Instagram, WhatsApp 
or any other channel, they should delete it immediately and tell a trusted adult, for example a 
teacher or parent.  

 

It is really important that they understand that if they show an indecent image or video to  
someone else or forward it on to other people, they could be committing a crime and we want to 
stop that happening. We have been clear that we do not want to criminalise children and that 
they will not be in trouble if they have made a genuine mistake.  

 

Sadly, we are seeing more offences where children and young people are being targeted by 
offenders who conceal their identities, and know where to go online to access and initiate false 
friendships with children. Unfortunately, no-one is immune to the dangers and so it is vital we 
support children and young people in knowing how to keep themselves safe on-line and to  
minimise risk.  Please discuss this with your children and encourage them to talk to you or  
another trusted adult if they have any worries or concerns. They can also call ChildLine if they  
really don’t feel comfortable talking to someone face-to-face.  

 

If you have any concerns about the safety of your children online or would like to know more, 
there is further support and advice for children and parents available on the CEOP website 
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/ 

http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
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